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Government Relations

Bi-Weekly Communiqué

Current Events & Issues

         July 15, 2003

· Federal Appropriations Update – Details of the House Appropriations Committee’s Subcommittee on Transportation, Treasury and Independent Agencies markup of its Fiscal Year 2004 bill emerged late yesterday.  The markup was held on Friday, July 11th, yet the specifics of the measure, including amounts earmarked*, were released only yesterday by the subcommittee’s staff.  The subcommittee is led by Chairman Ernest Istook of Oklahoma.

       The LACMTA will receive a significant amount in formula funding from this bill.  The bill provides several    

       earmarks specifically for the LACMTA, including; $3.5 million for bus improvements and $1 million in        

       Intelligent Transportation Systems for the Authority’s planned Regional Universal Fare System.

      No funds were earmarked in the measure for the Eastside Light Rail Line.  Rather, the bill set aside $183 million    

      in funding for projects that, like the Eastside project, do not currently have a Full Funding Grant Agreement.    

      Language in the bill directs the U.S. Secretary of Transportation to provide discretionary grants to these projects 

      based on the annual new starts report.

      Full Committee mark-up is currently scheduled for Monday, July 21, 2003.

· Federal Reauthorization Update - According to knowledgeable Senate staffers, the committees with jurisdiction over the reauthorization of TEA-21 would like to complete the bill by the end of July.   However, there is still uncertainty as to if and when they can move forward with this plan given strong differences that remain between Congress and the Administration on the overall size of the bill.

Some members on the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee have already begun serious discussions on extending TEA-21 for a period of not more than 2 years.  These Members argue that to secure a reauthorization bill with robust funding (the Administration's bill offers $247 billion while House members have pressed for $370 billion) Congress should wait until the U.S. economy regains its strength.

· Budget Update - This week the Legislature is continuing to debate the State Budget.  The MTA supports the Assembly recommendations regarding transportation and urges the Legislature to support the Traffic Congestion Relief Program.  The MTA is asking that trailer bill language be included which will preserve the funding priorities of the TRCP.

· SB 314 - A number of transportation related measures are currently pending in the Legislature.  SB 314 by Senator Murray would authorize the MTA to place a 1/2 cent sales tax increase for transportation projects on the ballot.  This measure will be reviewed by the MTA Board in its July meeting cycle.  
· New MTA Appointees - Mayor James K. Hahn announced that he is appointing three City of Los Angeles council members to the Metropolitan Transportation Authority and replacing two private citizens from the panel.  Antonio Villaraigosa, Martin Ludlow and Tom LaBonge will replace former councilman Hal Bernson, who was named to the panel when he held office; banker Paul Hudson; and UCLA graduate student and bus rider Allison Yoh.  The new appointees will take office in August.
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Upcoming Events – Gold Line VIP Opening for elected officials on July 25th, 2003.  Please RSVP to Suzanne Handler at (213) 922-2223.
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